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Ms. Diann Kitamura
Santa Rosa City Schools
211 Ridgway Avenue
Santa Rosa, CA 95401

June 30, 2016
Dear Ms. Kitamura,

On behalf of Sonoma Wine Country Weekend, we are pleased to inform you that your Fund
the Future grant application to support Links to Literacy, enabling low-performing grade TK-
3 students to become proficient readers by the end of third grade through family
engagement and volunteer tutor support has been approved for the amount of $95,000.
The funds must be used specifically for the designated purpose(s) outlined in your grant
application.

Included with this letter is our grant contract. Please review the grant contract carefully
and return a signed copy to Community Foundation Sonoma County’s Vice President for
Programs, Karin Demarest, via email at kdemarest@sonomacf.org or via fax at (707) 578-
4801 by July 22, 2016. The grant contract details a number of key areas including general
grant management requirements, reporting requirements, and expectations of Fund the
Future Partners.

Congratulations on this recognition of your important efforts. We look forward to working

with you during the coming year to ensure all children in your district have the greatest
opportunity for success.

Sincerely,

’ZVW
Dan Goldfield, President
Sonoma County Vintners Foundation

Kenneth Juhasz, President
Sonoma Valley Vintners & Growers Foundation
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